 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Minutes of the College Meeting

College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences

October 1, 2013 – FLC 122
Dean Sandstrom called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  
Announcements
· The 2013 Honors Day Reception will be held on October 11 at 3:00 pm in the Challey Atrium of the Reineke Fine Arts Center.  Attendance by students, donors, faculty and staff is encouraged.
· Faculty and staff in the College of AHSS will take on faculty and staff from the College of Science and Mathematics in a friendly softball game on October 2 at 5:30 at Lindenwood.

· The Theatre production of “Handing Down the Names” will be performed October 10-12 and 17-19.

· Minard rededication is scheduled for Saturday, October 12 at 9:30.

· The State Board of Higher Education has approved renaming the Division of Fine Arts as the Division of Performing Arts and the separation of the Department of Visual Arts as a separate unit.

New faculty in the College were introduced.  
· Yue Ge, Assistant Professor of Emergency Management

· Steven Briggs, Assistant Professor of Criminal Justice

· Alison Graham Bertolini, Assistant Professor of English and Women and Gender Studies

· Mathew Duques, Visiting Assistant Professor of English

· David Bertolini, Chair and Professor of Architecture and Landscape Architecture

· David Westerman, Assistant Professor of Communication

· Catherine Westerman, Assistant Professor of Communication

· Pamela Lutgen-Sandvik, Associate Professor of Communication

· Charlette Moe – now in a tenure-track Assistant Professor position in Music

· Katherine Noone – now in a tenure-track Assistant Professor position in Musical Theatre

Faculty in attendance from the Department of Architecture and Landscape Architecture were introduced.

· David Bertolini

· Ganapathy Mahalingam

· Cindy Urness

· Don Faulkner

· Mike Christenson

Stephenson Beck reported on behalf of the Policy and Planning Committee and moved that the faculty approve the committee’s recommendation to add faculty from the Department of Architecture and Landscape Architecture to the “Arts” area of the college for representation on college committees.  He also moved that faculty from the Department of A/LA serve as non-voting members on AHSS committees for 2013-14, with faculty who were elected to equivalent committees in the College of Engineering and Architecture serving on those respective committees in AHSS (Cindy Urness on Policy and Planning, Don Faulkner PTE, and David Crutchfield on Curriculum).  An election will be required for an A/LA faculty member to serve ex officio on the Student Progress Committee.  All motions were approved unanimously.

Gwen Stickney introduced this year’s members on the Curriculum Committee and reminded faculty to check the University Academic Affairs website for requirements on curriculum proposals and syllabi.

Student Progress Committee report – none

PTE Committee report - none

Faculty and Lecturer Recognition Committee report – none

Nominations were opened for one faculty member from the Humanities to serve a one-year term on the Student Progress Committee to replace David Silkenat, who is no longer at NDSU.  Bradley Benton was nominated.  A motion was made, seconded, and approved to close nominations.  Dr. Benton was elected by acclamation.

Kent Sandstrom gave the State of the College Address, focusing on the College’s accomplishments, last year’s emphases, and reasons for optimism.  The full address is posted on the college’s website.
The meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m. with a reception following in the hallway.
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Cathy Heiraas, Secretary
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